ORDER: AUTHORIZE TO SEND LETTER TO GOVERNOR BRYANT REQUESTING FUNDING OF THE LOCAL SYSTEM BRIDGE PROGRAM

Motion was made by Chad McLarty, duly seconded by Mike Roberts, to authorize sending letter to Governor Bryant requesting funding of the Local System Bridge Program.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Supervisor Kevin Frye, voted yes Supervisor Jeff Busby, voted yes Supervisor David Rikard, voted yes Supervisor Chad McLarty, voted yes Supervisor Mike Roberts, voted yes

After the vote, President Busby, declared the motion carried, this the 5th day of June 2017

Jeff Busby, President

Sherry Wall Chancery Clerk

Office of the Governor of Mississippi Governor Phil Bryant P.O. Box 139 Jackson, MS 39216

Dear Governor Bryant:

Sincerely,

On behalf of Lafayette County, we ask for your continued support of our county infrastructure needs. It is our understanding that the budgets for the Office of State Aid and the Mississippi Department of Transportation were not approved during the 2017 Regular Session. We respectfully request that you call a Special Session to address the budgets for these agencies as well as funding for the Local System Bridge Program.

District 1 Supervisor, Kevin Frye	11. 11. 11.
District 2 Supervisor, Jeff Busby	
District 3 Supervisor, David Rikard	
District 4 Supervisor, Chad McLarty	
District 5 Supervisor, Mike Roberts	